

## **TIDWORTH TOWN COUNCIL**

## Community Engagements Committee June 2017

Minutes of the Community Engagement Committee meeting held on  $20^{\text{th}}$  June 2017 in the Community Centre at 6.30pm

| Pratt (<br>Conno<br>Guesta<br>Jessica | ded: Cllrs A Dawson - in the Chair (AD) B<br>(BP), S Fell (SF), D Wright (DW), M<br>olly (MC) R Gregory (RG), S Anderton (SA)<br>s: A J Mayhew, L Kitchener-Pain (Tesco),<br>a Thimbelby (Wiltshire Wildlife Trust),   | Apologies: C'llr's A Connolly<br>M Reed<br>E Catlow<br>Absent: Nil<br>DW proposed that the apologies were<br>accepted, seconded by BP, carried |              |
|---------------------------------------|--|--|--------------|
| Item                                  | Agenda Item  |  | Action<br>By |
| 2                                     | Declaration of Interest<br>None  |  |              |
| 3                                     | Minutes of Previous Meeting<br>Minutes of May 2017 meeting ratified at June 2017 Full Town meeting. No<br>matters arising  |  |              |
| 4                                     | <b>Guests</b><br>AJ came along to the meeting to update the members on how the festival was<br>coming along and answer any questions. He confirmed that all acts were now<br>booked and there was lots of free entertainment throughout the day. There will<br>be a full team brief on the day at 11.30am.<br>Jessica reported that all entries for the litter campaign had been received. St<br>Mary's is looking promising as the site for the Community Garden. DW raised<br>concerns that the location may be a bit far out for those who do not drive,<br>however wherever the location this would probably be an issue. DW has<br>volunteered to be part of a working group.<br>Laura informed the members that Tesco will be holding a Community Day on 20 <sup>th</sup><br>August 2017, 10am-3pm. Pitches are £10.00 to be donated to charity. |  |              |
| 5                                     | <ul> <li>Riverbourne Fields Playpark</li> <li>Two of the three requested designs have been received. The Clerk has been promised the final one by 24<sup>th</sup> June 2017. The members discussed how best to consult with the public. It was agreed that the designs should be displayed in the Community Centre. The Clerk also suggested an open evening at the Wellington Primary as this would be a captive audience. She will make contact with the school to see if this is viable. AD is keen for an online survey to be carried out. The members feel that the survey will need to be more in depth than the standard free Survey Monkey which is available.</li> <li>BP proposed that no more than £30.00 is spent on purchasing an online survey, seconded by MC, carried.</li> </ul>  |  |              |

| 6 | <b>Keep Tidworth Tidy</b><br>Despite members efforts KTT is not well attended so the committee have agreed<br>that after July's event, which will include a skip, to take a rest from regular KTT<br>events. However, the Clerk will publicise that the equipment is available for<br>people to borrow anytime.  |  |
|---|--|--|
| 7 | UpdatesSafe Place – This item is to now be taken of future agendas as it ties in with<br>Dementia Friend.Neighbourhood Policing – Neighbourhood Tasking Team will be in the<br>Community Centre on $27^{th}$ June 2017.Dementia Friends – Subject to funding it is hoped that a play will be performed<br>at the Wellington Academy on 4 <sup>th</sup> October 2017, this is to raise awareness. |  |
|   | Date of Next Meeting<br>18 <sup>th</sup> July 2017 @ 6.45pm<br>The members agreed they preferred an earlier start time but some struggled with<br>a 6.30pm start therefore will trial 6.45pm.  |  |

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting closed at 7.45pm.